
Program #10029B - SummerWorks - Minimum Wage Increase 2/17/2017

Department: Nondepartmental Program Contact: Loretta Smith

Program Offer Type: Innovative/New Program Program Offer Stage: As Requested

Related Programs:

Program Characteristics: Out of Target

Performance Measures

Measure 
Type Primary Measure

FY16
Actual

FY17
Purchased

FY17
Estimate

FY18
Offer

Output

Outcome

Program Summary

The enhancement proposes to add funding to the FY 2018 SummerWorks program to ensure that 500 program participants 
are offered employment in jobs that pay at the adjusted minimum wage rates and to provide for increased staff support. 
With new minimum wage rates in place program allocation must be raised to ensure these costs are covered through 
WorkSystems, Inc.

The increase as of July 1, 2017 is from $9.75 per hour to $11.25 per hour.

Performance Measures Descriptions

SummerWorks is a paid summer internship program that supports key interventions to prevent student dropout rates by 
connecting youth to career pathways. The program is part of a regional workforce development program with public and 
private partnerships.  

Executive Summary



Revenue/Expense Detail

Program FTE 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00

Proposed General 
Fund

Proposed Other
Funds

Proposed General
Fund

Proposed Other
Funds

Program Expenses 2017 2017 2018 2018

Personnel $0 $0 $64,540 $0

Contractual Services $0 $0 $353,256 $0

Materials & Supplies $0 $0 $28,652 $0

Internal Services $0 $0 $900 $0

Total GF/non-GF $0 $0 $447,348 $0

Program Total: $0 $447,348

Program Revenues

Total Revenue $0 $0 $0 $0

Legal / Contractual Obligation

Enacted by the 2016 Oregon Legislature, Senate Bill 1532 establishes a series of annual minimum wage rate increases 
beginning July 1, 2016 through July 1, 2022.  Beginning July 1, 2023, the minimum wage rate will be indexed to inflation 
based on the Consumer Price Index (CPI), a figure published by the United States Bureau of Labor Statistics.

Explanation of Revenues

General Fund

Significant Program Changes

Last Year this program was:  

New program offer.  


